
Vestry Meeting Highlights April 10, 2019 
 
 

Bonnie Hook led the opening prayer and Mary Harbinsky spoke about the effect the 
memory of her 5th grade Sunday school teacher, who died in an accident during a civil 
rights protest, has had on her life. 
  
Stewardship reported tickets have been selling well for the Fish & Chips Dinner, that 
they have revised the memorial garden flyer, and have revised the time and talent 
booklet and commitment form (both pending Vestry approval). 
 
Outreach reported that another six $200 checks will be going out in May to the 5 food 
pantries we support and North Porch; that the Easter outreach letters have been mailed; 
and that the Committee will begin having a monthly Outreach Sunday, where speakers 
will address various aspects of our outreach program.  
 
We gave thanks for the recent Bible Study participants; for the supporters of our 
outreach voucher program; and for Guy Baskinger’s know-how, which has saved us a 
considerable amount of money in repair bills.  
 
We reviewed and accepted the March Quickbooks reports. 
 
We approved the new Memorial Garden agreement.  
 
We approved the Good Friday offering to be given to the Episcopal Church in 
Jerusalem. 
 
We amended and approved the new Time and Talent Booklet and approved the new 
Commitment Form.  
 
Property Committee reported that excess furniture has been removed from the large 
skylight room, that the driveway visibility project will resume, and that the Spring clean-
up day will be on Saturday, May 4th.  
 
We amended and approved the May Calendar.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
John Simonelli, Senior Warden 


